EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING June 4, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, June 4, 2024.

Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

The financial report was accepted as positive.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report- 5 permits were issued.

VISITORS AND GUESTS:

Joe Peters, Bernie Scranta, Lisa Stark

Joe Peters came to talk about and distribute Narcan. He explained that fentanyl has changed the game and it is affecting both the young and old. Narcan can reverse an overdose instantly- just insert and squeeze; also, it comes in a pack of two if the first does not work. Accidental overdose is the 2nd leading cause of death in children. It is safe to use on all, from infants to seniors- and will cause no adverse reactions. The LETI program offers those that need help treatment over jail, and lets the officers go after the real bad guys. Supervisor White suggested having one Narcan kit in each truck. Treasurer Patton asked if it can be picked up at the courthouse; Mr. Peters said yes. Something to remember- "One Pill Can Kill."

Lisa Stark and Bernie Scranta- representatives of Eaton Baptist Church thanked the township for the volunteer's maintenance that had been done. Mr. Scranta questioned the continued upkeep and cemeteries ownership. Mr. Pitcavage explained that the probation office had people requiring community service. Mr. Greenley noted that the volunteer did a good job, and Chairman White signed his papers. Further, Mr. Scranta inquired who is charge of volunteer projects- which Chairman White agreed it is a group effort. All volunteers will report to the Supervisor's, not the church.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Mr. Pitcavage complimented Jason and George's maintenance on the North Eaton Road Park for the upcoming EMHR kayaking trip. The Chamber of Commerce sent over the membership lest of local businesses.

NEW BUSINESS:

Assessors' changes were noted.

Chairman White noted that the turnout for cleanup was sad and filled only 2 of 4 dumpsters. Next years hours will be shortened. Mr. Pitcavage said that 22 tires were collected to be recycled.

READING OF BIDS-

FDR- no bid awarded. The one bid received was out of budget.

SPOT PAVE- One bid received and awarded to Endless Mountain Landscaping and Excavating for \$54.900.

TREES- One bid received and awarded to Browns Tree Service for \$59,600

BRIDGE LIGHTS- bids came in at \$225,000 & \$281,314. It was agreed to be table until a larger grant can be filed. Mr. White noted that project would be a beautiful thing to tie the Borough and Township together.

Mr. Pitcavage has received complaints of illegal dumping on Sandbank Road. It did not look like fresh litter- but a future cleanup can be scheduled. Chairman White noted that a violation letter was sent out to the addressee of previous litter.

Chairman White noted that the solar sign near Citimark should be moved, also that Walmart has not paid for the redlight maintenance, as agreed in the contract. Mr. Patton requested it be noted that Farber Construction was hired by a township resident to construct a deck. The resident was told that they did not need a permit by Mr. Farber, which is incorrect. An email was sent. Mr. Scranta then inquired about the pedestrian crossing signs- which Mr. White recommended to be ordered by Jason.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:57 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary